CHINOOK SCHOOL DIVISION



2100 Gladstone Street East, Box 1809, Swift Current, SK, S9H 4J8

Phone: (306) 778-9200 Toll Free: 1-877-321-9200

Website: chinooksd.ca Email: info@chinooksd.ca

February 23, 2024

Dear Chinook families and staff:

The STF has announced that job action will be undertaken with the withdrawal of extracurricular activities on Monday, February 26 for one day. The notice states:

"On Monday, February 26 Saskatchewan teachers will withdraw all extracurricular activities for the day, provincewide. Extracurricular activities include sports, drama, music, band, science clubs, intramurals, rehearsals, student leadership activities, planning for graduation celebrations, book fairs, and other clubs and activities. All extracurricular activities that take place before school, during lunch hour, after school and in the evening are included."

This means that all extracurricular activities will be cancelled on Monday. This includes sports, clubs, band, music and drama events, as well as any field trips or travel outside of the school day.

February 26 will also see the continuation of rotating noon-hour supervision withdrawals by the STF, however Chinook School Division is <u>not included</u> in this rotation. **Noon hour supervision will occur at Chinook schools as normal on February 26.**

Thank you for your understanding and for your support of our division and teachers. We will continue to communicate any updates with families and staff. Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact the Chinook School Division at 306-778-9200 or email info@chinooksd.ca.

Sincerely,

Kim Pridmore

Chair, Board of Education

Mark Benesh

Director of Education